CITY OF PARKER
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
HELD AT 1001 W. PARK ST, JUNE 17, 2025 — 5:30 PM

Mayor Andrew Kelly called the meeting to order with invocation followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

The following were present: Mayor, Andrew Kelly, Councilmembers Tonya Barrow, Katy Bodiford,
Ron Chaple, John Haney, City Clerk Ingrid Bundy, and City Attorney Tim Sloan.

ITEMS FROM THE AUDIENCE (Non-Agenda)
There were no items brought to the council from the audience.

AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes was made by Councilmember Haney; seconded by
Councilmember Chaple. The motion was carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.

Resolution 2025-410 — LMS Plan

City Attorney, Tim Sloan, presented the details regarding the resolution. A motion to read was
made by Councilmember Haney; seconded by Councilmember Bodiford. The motion carried with
all voting in favor; 5-0.

City Attorney, Tim Sloan, read the summary of Resolution 2025-410.

A motion to adopt was made by Councilmember Haney; seconded by Councilmember Bodiford.
The motion carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.

CDBG Policy
City Attorney, Tim Sloan, presented the details regarding the CDBG Policy. A motion to adopt was

made by Councilmember Bodiford; seconded by Councilmember Haney. The motion carried with
all voting in favor; 5-0.

Resolution 2025-411 — AMP Study Presentation

Mr. Ron Nalley, with Florida Rural Water Association, presented the details regarding the Asset
Management Plan (AMP). Resident Pat Fousek, 1344 Stratford Ave, inquired about the total
annual replacement cost. A motion to read was made by Councilmember Barrow; seconded by
Councilmember Haney. The motion carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.

City Attorney, Tim Sloan, read the summary of Resolution 2025-411.

A motion to adopt was made by Councilmember Barrow; seconded by Councilmember Haney.
The motion carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.



DISCUSSION ITEMS BY COMMISSIONERS
Councilmember Chaple shared his appreciation for the City of Parker employees.

Councilmember Haney asked Mr. Summerlin, the Public Works Director, on the AMP Study and
if it included anything pertaining to 11t Street.

Mayor Kelly opened a discussion regarding animal control and how best to approach the
situation. The council agreed to have the City Attorney examine the options available to the city
regarding animal control. The mayor also presented information regarding a fishing tournament.
The council shared concerns about parking.

With no further discussion the meeting adjourned at 6:04 P.M.
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